
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE  

ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH (ADPH)  

ALABAMA MEDICAL DIRECTORS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

JANUARY 26, 2019 

Hyatt Regency Birmingham 

The Wynfrey Hotel 

Birmingham, Alabama 

 

Board of Directors Present   

  

Sally Ebaugh, M.D., C.M.D., President Board of Directors Absent 
Robert Webb, M.D., President-Elect   

Charles Nevels, M.D., Secretary-Treasurer Steve Furr, M.D., Board Chairman 

Anne-Halli-Tierney, M.D. Joel Bolen, M.D. 

Boyde J. Harrison, M.D. Greg Flippo, M.D. 

Bernita Mims, M.D. Kevin Jackson, M.D. 

George Sutton, M.D. William Lee, M.D. 

James Yates, M.D. 

Charlotte Wynn, C.R.N.P.  

Dick Owens, M.D. 

Kendra Sheppard, M.D. 

 

Staff Present 
 

Scott Harris, M.D., M.P.H., State Health Officer 

Mary G. McIntyre, M.D., M.P.H., Chief Medical Officer  

John Wagner, III, M.D., Medical Director, Health Provider Standards (HPS) 

Dennis Blair, Director, HPS 

Mia Sadler, State Program Director, HPS 

Lisa Pezent, Long Term Care Unit Director, HPS 

Diane Mann, Liaison, HPS 

 

Medical Directors Present 

 

Clare Hays, M.D. 

David Rhyne, M.D.  

  

Guests Present 

 

Bill O'Connor, President and C.E.O., Alabama Nursing Home Association (ANHA)  

Katrina Magdon, M.P.A., C.A.E., ANHA 

Mark Jackson, Executive Director, Medical Association of the State of Alabama 

 

CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES OF JULY 27, 2018: 

The Committee recommended approval of the Minutes of July 27, 2018, as distributed; 

the motion carried unanimously. 

  



-2- 
 

OUTBREAKS UPDATE (EXHIBIT “A”): 

 Dr. McIntyre provided an update on the outbreaks in the health care facilities of 

Alabama. She distributed a handout and gave a brief overview and cited that there was still 

widespread influenza according to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. She also 

stated that flu vaccines should still be recommended through April, depending on activity of flu 

season. She reported that there had been some deaths as a result of the flu in individuals that 

were considered healthy. Alabama received its first report of a pediatric death from influenza this 

year. Dr. McIntyre reminded the Committee that ADPH was to be contacted to report notifiable 

diseases. 

MEMBER DISCUSSION: 

 Dennis Blair, Mia Sadler, and Lisa Pezent provided a brief update on the communication 

efforts between HPS and the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) regarding 

residential abuse. Mr. Blair informed the Committee that he would relay the changes made by 

CMS when everything was finalized and released. 

NEXT MEETING DATE: 

 The next meeting of the Committee is scheduled for July 26, 2019. 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________________________________ 

Sally Ebaugh, M.D., C.M.D., President  

Alabama Medical Directors Association 

 

 

 
 

 

____________________________________________________________ 

John Wagner, III, M.D., HPS Medical Director 

Alabama Department of Public Health 

 

Approved July 26, 2019 
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                           January 26, 2019










